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Memorandum
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From:


Susan Sargent
Re:


HB 311 Expert Panel Subcommittee Meeting


Date of Meeting:
October 2, 2012

Date of Minutes:
October 8, 2012
Jim Lafferty and Matt Stehl convened the subcommittee and confirmed that the attendees had received the revised draft mental health screener certification map (see attached).  Clarification was requested on the following:

· Kevin indicated that she had developed two certification charts, as per discussions with the Expert Panel at previous meetings: one for mental health screeners who were employees of the State or self-employed professionals not affiliated with Delaware hospitals; and one for mental health screeners employed by Delaware hospitals.

· The hours of crisis oversight and hours for certification training for unlicensed mental health professionals were set at a total of 80 hours prior to certification; applicants would go through 40 hours of certification training followed by 40 hours of a supervised crisis practicum.
The intention of the certification requirements would be (1) clients would be evaluated by high quality screeners and diverted to the most appropriate, least restrictive environment, and (2) screeners would make good decisions whether the client needed to be detained or not.

A brief discussion of the operationalization of the certification and screening process followed, including the following key points:

· Training would need to be available to applicants every six months, at a minimum.
· Trainers would be experienced in crisis care and may or may not be State employees, depending on the organization(s) conducting the training.

· Concerns were raised regarding the costs for the training as well as for time away from work for the applicant employees.  The State was encouraged to structure the training on a one day/week basis.

· A question was raised about the possibility of no one in the emergency rooms opting to participate.  Specifically, Dr. McGhee indicated that there are many CEU requirements for emergency room physicians and that the State may not get a large response for certification from these physicians.  This possibility might drive expansion of the mobile crisis service.

· A question was raised about the procedures for care if the hospital emergency rooms did have certified staff.  Kevin indicated that already, hospitals are referring clients from emergency rooms to CAPAC and CAPES staff.  CAPAC is seeing about 100 clients per month; CAPES sees about 300-350 per month.

· With regard to the availability of certified physicians, a question was raised regarding the potential for collaborative agreements with physicians certified as screeners, similar to the arrangements that nurse practitioners have with physicians.  John McKenna indicated that in Delaware, facilities can serve as collaborating partners and that screeners could then link to any licensed agency or facility.

Discussion then turned to the details of the certification charts distributed prior to the meeting, with the following changes proposed.

· The specific areas for the proposed degrees, e.g., psychology, social work, should be specified, and will be in the regulations for mental health screeners.

· Similarly, the relevant experience will need to be delineated in the regulations as being primary mental health.

· The differences between the two certification charts for the number of hours required for certification training should be changed to be consistent across the licensed non-physician professionals to 4 hours.

· Exams for recertification should be omitted from the certification map.

· It was noted that the footnotes at the bottom of the second map had been inadvertently omitted and would be included in the next version.

· Experienced professionals with associate degrees should be able to be considered for certification upon appeal to DSAMH.  Therefore, the Associate Degree column can be omitted from the certification map.
In closing, Jim Lafferty asked if there was consensus among the members with moving forward with the changes suggested by the subcommittee, and there was agreement to do so.
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